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You are invited to 

Nine Lessons and Carols 
by candlelight 

Monday 23rd December 7.30pm 
Mulled wine and shortbread afterwards 

Everyone welcome 

Carols Sunday 
1st December 
11am 



 
 

RECTORõS NOTES 
 

 
 
SERVICES FOR ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS  
 
Sunday 1st December marks the beginning of the season of 
Advent and the new liturgical year in the Churchõs calendar.  
During the four subsequent weeksñbefore we celebrate the birth 
of Jesus at Christmasñwe use this time to affirm our hope in the 
Second Coming of Christ, and to prepare ourselves spiritually.  
Whilst the joys of Christmas increasingly threaten to overwhelm 
the penitential purpose of Advent, our services will largely serve 
to remind us of our sinfulness which required the birth of our 
Saviour. 
 
Throughout the month, in the lead up to Christmas, there will be 
services of Advent Compline at 6.30pm each Sunday evening. 
 
On Sunday 1st December, we will have our Advent Carol 
Service at 11am, which will include appropriate hymns and 
anthems, and seven readings from the Bible. 
 
On Sunday 8th December, the children will prepare our 
Christingles for distribution to the congregation at 11am. 
 
On Sunday 22nd December, the children will perform a Nativity 
Play. 
 
On Monday 23rd December, we will have our always-popular 
service of Nine Lessons & Carols by candlelight at 7.30pm. 
 
On Tuesday 24th December, we will give thanks for the birth of 
Christ with a traditional service of Midnight Communion  at 
11pm. 



 
 

On Wednesday 25th December, there will be a celebration of 
Christmas Communion at 10.30am.  Wear your Christmas 
jumper if you have one! 
 
10am Morning Service 
Please note that there will be no 10am Morning Service during 
December.  The next one will be on Sunday 12th January, when 
we will think about baptism.  This short, less formal service has 
been well received by both children and adults, and I encourage 
you to come along. 
 
 
 
FOOD HYGIENE  
 
As a community of volunteers, many of our social and 
fundraising events require parishioners to prepare food.  This is 
greatly appreciated, and we are thankful to all who help in this 
way.  It is, however, very important that any food prepared in the 
church, or for church events, is done so with regard to basic food 
hygiene regulations.  These are all common-sense things, which 
should not be an undue burden, but which might certainly help to 
keep each other safe from the nasty bacteria which can spread at 
this time of year. 
 

�x�� Do not prepare food for other people if you have a 
transmittable disease. 

 

�x�� Clean your work surfaces and utensils before you begin, and 
then keep cleaning as you go. 

 

�x�� Always wash your hands thoroughly before and after handling 
food, and particularly if you have touched raw meat. 

 
�x�� Do not sneeze or cough near food. 
 


